
  

 

News & Views 

Mawsley 

 July & August 2012    

We’ve had a summer village fun day in Mawsley since at 
least  2002 and since long before there were any village 
facilities. The earliest ones were held on the land round 
the pond and the nearby Loddington Road houses and, 
so that nowhere should feel left out, the children’s 
games took place on the green in Warren End. People 
who lived closest opened their houses to provide toilet 
facilities (or people were close enough to dash home!) 
and we discovered that there wasn’t a party tent made 
which could withstand Mawsley winds. We wrote off 
quite a few of those in the early days but never gave up  
because the beer tent was always an important part of 
the event. 
 
In 2003 there were Fun Runs with obstacles round the 
village (which only extended as far as Ellis Lane then) in 
the morning followed by the usual fun and games in the 
afternoon. In 2004 we used the playing field (no 
building there) for the first time but had to move off it 
the following year when it was being properly seeded so 
used the ‘pub site’ instead.  
 
There used to be an MVA Social Committee of five or six 
people who organised these relatively small scale but 
very enjoyable events. Once The Centre opened the 
scope and scale of Fun Day was able to change and it 
became a large undertaking making use of all The 
Centre facilities and all the playing field and we have 
been fortunate to have a series of volunteers each year 
to take on the massive task. 
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This year, as you may have noticed, it is being called a 
Fete for the first time. It is being organised by Sarah 
Hart with the staff at The Centre and they have 
decided to take us back to a traditional village fete, an 
affordable fun day for all the family. There will be 
loads to do and see but entry will be free, the play 
areas and displays in the arena are free and there will 
be lots of very affordable sideshows run by village 
groups.  There will be plenty of room on the field for 
you to put down your travelling rug and chairs and 
make your base for the afternoon. 
 
True to Mawsley tradition there will also be plenty for 
the grown-ups. Nine different traditional Weston’s 
ciders from Much Marcle to sample, not in a flimsy 
party tent this time but in the very solid committee 
room which you have to pass on your way onto the 
field and Pimms in quite a solid tent. And for anyone 
who wants to do serious shopping there will be 
commercial stalls both inside and out. (See the 
programme on page 17 for more details.) 
 
We know that Sarah and the team are now expert in 
rescuing events from the rain, so come rain or shine it 
is going to be a brilliant afternoon. 
 
See you there! 

Editor 

Mawsley Fete & Cider Festival - this coming Saturday!! 

On the pub site in 2005. 
The Centre in scaffolding 
and a flimsy beer tent 
behind. 
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Tel: 01536 799528                ‘The Centre at Mawsley’ 

Regular Events at The Centre 

A special offer from The Centre 

Are you planning a party or special event?  

Free Friday Night main hall hire  
until Friday 28th September . 

Telephone 799528 for further information  
and to make your booking. 

 

Office:  01536 790118       Mobile:  07970607085 

Email:  ray.jacobs@horts.co.uk 

Ray Jacobs and Horts are once again proud to 
sponsor the Mawsley annual Funday/Fete.  

needs your needs your needs your    

house!house!house!   

HortsHortsHorts      

Come and buy 
a raffle ticket 
from my stand 
for your chance to 
win an iPad 3, or to 
chat about all things 
property related..  
 

Book an appointment on 
the day for a free 
valuation of your 
property and I will buy 
you a raffle ticket to go 
in the main draw! 

The 1st Tuesday of the month 

is CURRY NIGHT at The 

Centre. Delicious home made 

curry served between 6pm and 

9pm. £6.50 for a curry and a 

pint. There is no need to book. 

QUIZ NIGHT 

Join the monthly quiz 
at The Centre. The 
quiz takes place on 
the last Thursday of 
every month in the 
bar. Starts at 8pm. 

Further details on all events 
at The Centre can be found 

by visiting  

www. 

thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 

That’s also the place to see 
the programme for our big 
screen sports coverage. 

 

       Be in it to win it! 
We are grateful to Ray Jacobs for providing one of 

our best raffle prizes ever. Tickets are £1 each, 

available from The Centre and at the Fete on 

Saturday. The draw will take place there at 4pm. 

All proceeds from the raffle will be used for 

children’s play and adventure equipment. 

Other prizes include: 

 £100 experience voucher 

 Bouncy Castle Free Hire from Terry’s Castles 

 £50 Odeon Cinema gift card from the MVA 

 Summer hamper 

http://www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk/
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Housing Benefit, Council Tax Benefit 
and DWP Drop in Surgery in the bar/
lounge of The Centre at Mawsley on: 

2nd August 
  

11.30 am to 12.30 pm 

 

Advice given on: 

how to claim, benefit entitlement,  
reporting changes in circumstanc-
es, and any other council issues. 

 
We also do referrals for:  
Attendance Allowance,  

Pension Credit  
or  Disability Living Allowance  

Adventure Equipment ...and the raffle 
 
When I was a lad - as we lived a in a shoe box even though 
we never had any shoes, and lived on 6d a year - we had to 
make our own fun. 
 
I know from talking to the children in the village that they do 
make their own fun; not least here by building dens and hideouts, 
a way of creating their own adventure world. 
 
So whilst getting the equipment to make up the older children’s 
play area is still a priority, we should also recognise that there are 
simpler and cheaper ways to while away the freedom of 
childhood. (Is this sounding a bit nostalgic?). 
 
Are there ways we can bridge that cost gap between very 
expensive play equipment and “what can we make from this that I 
got from that skip over there?”? There must be lots of things 
children can use / make things with that don’t cost a fortune. 
 
Hence the plan to put the money from sales of raffle tickets  
towards some kind of adventure area in some way; vague because 
that’s up to the children and we haven’t asked them yet. 
 
Actually if they don’t want adults to interfere in their own 
adventure activities then we won’t; we’ll put the money towards 
an additional smaller piece of kit for the older play area. 
 
To state the obvious, the more tickets we sell the more we can 
buy. So apart from the 1st prize being an iPad3, this is another 
reason to buy raffle tickets. Have you got yours yet? 
 
Bob Littler 

Mawsley Baby and Toddler group 
needs a new leader 
 
The MVA are looking for someone to run 
this group from September. The group 
meets at The Centre every Thursday 
during term from 9.30am until 11.00am. 
All you have to do is  set up, clear away, 
serve a snack for the children and take 
subs….and enjoy yourself with a sing-song 
or two! 
 
For more information please call at The 
Centre on a Thursday morning – last one 
Thursday 19th July, or contact Sarah on 
790517. 
 
If you think you are the person/people we 
are looking for, please email Bob Littler, 
MVA Chair, on boblittler@btconnect.com  

Mawsley Baby and Toddler Group 

 
At The Centre – in the main hall 

Every Thursday during term time 

 9.30am – 11.00am 

Toys, books, craft, singing session, 

playdoh 

£1.50 for the 1st child in the family and 50p for 

each child thereafter 

Bar open 

 

Please join us on Thursday 19th July when we will 

say goodbye to the children 

leaving the group to go to school. 

This will be the last session until 

September. 

 

For more information please 

contact Sarah on 790517. 

 

 

Mawsley Bumps and Buggies Group 
  

At The Centre – in the bar 

Every Monday during term time 

Starts 9am 

70p each, includes a tea/coffee 

 

The last session will be on  

Monday 16th July.  

The group will meet again in September. 

For more information please contact  

Sarah on 790517. 

Mawsley Villagers Association Update 

mailto:boblittler@btconnect.com
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www.theoverstonearms.com 
Tel: 01536 790215 

Email: bookings@theoverstonearms.com 
Stringers Hill, Pytchley, NN14 1EU 

* 1 free glass of house wine (or soft drink) with every main course purchased (min £8.95) 
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P/T Granny Nanny  

available from 1st September 

Meeting children from school 

and looking after them until 

parents come home. 

Experienced Professional, car 

driver, non-smoker, current CRB, 

references available. 

Please phone Julie Ford 

On 01536 711984 or 

07707361906 

Looking for a Registered Childminder? 
 

Ofsted Registered & First Aid Qualified 
 

Availability: 

From birth upwards 

Full Time / Part Time /Term time only 

 Before & After school  

Occasional minding 

Drop off and collect from Mawsley 

Primary school 
 

For further information please contact 

Adele on: 

adele@mawsleychildcare.co.uk 

or 

01536 799547 / 07521 056455 

 

Update from Taylor Wimpey 
 
Key roads decisions are made 
Taylor Wimpey’s Regional Engineering Manager Chris Leeson attended Mawsley Parish Council’s June meeting to 
outline the proposed programme of works in the village. 
The councillors unanimously agreed on which road line marking designs to submit to Northamptonshire County 
Council for approval (see page 7), while Chris also reported tenders have been received for the next two phases of 
remedial and completion works to roads, with contracts due to be signed in July.  
Drainage 
Encouraging news has been received from Anglian Water which has fully approved the drainage infrastructure for 
all the phase two sewers. Work can now progress on the formal legal agreements which, along with the topping of 
roads, will be the catalyst for a certificate of completion of works.  
Maintenance 
Grass cutting and maintenance is now scheduled on a regular basis, and positive comments have been welcomed 
from residents who have been pleased with the village’s appearance as a result.  
  
To report local issues or discuss any matters relating to the public works, please contact Taylor Wimpey’s Regional 
Engineering Manager Chris Leeson on 0116 281 6400. (Apologies for the error with this number in the last issue.) 

mailto:adele@mawsleychildcare.co.uk
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Anyone for Cricket?  
The Centre at Mawsley Wednesday 18th July 2012 at 6pm . 

An invitation from Cllr Jim Hakewill Mayor of Kettering Borough. 
 
The sound of leather on willow is perhaps one of the first things that comes to 
mind when you think of a typical English village.  Sun shining, smartly dressed 
cricketers easily picked out on a grassy green carpet cut and trimmed for the 
occasion. 
 
What better way to continue to mark the continuing ambition for Mawsley to 
take its place as a traditional Northamptonshire village than to welcome 
Councillors, officers, friends and family to the Centre and its facilities.  The 
occasion being a cricket match between the Mayor’s team and officer 
colleagues. 
 

For many years, long before Kettering Borough, was created within its current boundaries, there was an annual 
cricket match between the Rural District and Kettering Urban District council.  It was a great way to socialise 
between the two councils, have something to eat and especially to go to the different towns and villages so that 
Councillors could see the communities that they didn’t often get the chance to visit. 
 
Looking back at the records my first attendance at the annual match was when my father took me to the Weekly 
Glebe, Kettering.  That was the 14th July 1966 (aged 12!). He scored 54 runs that evening before being caught and 
bowled.  Please don’t expect anything like that from me on the 18th July! 
 
The moment I was elected as Deputy Mayor I wanted to reintroduce this cricket match, which had subsequently 
become a Councillor versus officer match and then for some years hasn’t been played at all.  What a brilliant thing, 
I thought, if we could go back to the original concept and create an occasion for Mawsley to take centre stage!  
 
As I write this, the two “sides” are recruiting players, The Centre is laying on food and everything is planned for a 
lovely social evening with an element of cricketing competition. 
 
The Mayor’s Charity this year is the Royal Agricultural Benevolent Institution (RABI).  They reach out and support 
farming families in times of crisis by giving grants for things like stair lifts, temporary workers 
when accidents happen and generally look after the interests of farming families when they are 
finding it hard to carry on.  There will be a raffle on the night and any surplus from food sales 
will all go to the charity. 
 
I hope you will get along on the night and we will all have an enjoyable evening putting Mawsley 
firmly on the Map! 

Cllr Jim Hakewill 

  

 All types of construction 

  A design to suit your lifestyle 

  Qualified reliable staff 

 Completed gardens can be viewed 

 …….always high standards 

GreenFeat  
Garden Design & Construction 

07540 976639 

john@greenfeat.co.uk    

www.greenfeat.co.uk 

 

Treat yourself to a GreenFeat garden  

…..start with a free design consultation 
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Recently awarded membership of Assoc. of Professional Landscapers (APL) 
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SANDRA 
  

Clothing Alterations & 
Repairs 

Ladies & Gents 
Also  

 Silk Christening wear 
Special Occasions Wear 

Daywear and Handknits f0r 
Babies and Children 

7 Brambleside 
Kettering 
NN16 9BH 01536 521481 

                                                     Cleaning your house after a long day at 
work is probably the last thing you need. You deserve to come home & 
find that everything is clean, tidy and welcoming. Kettering Domestic 
Cleaning is a reliable team of efficient, honest & hardworking Cleaners 
with years of professional experience in housecleaning for domestic 
residences. We can do a one-off clean or a weekly or fortnightly 
schedule to suit you. 

 

Don’t do your dirty work. We can do your 
Domestic Cleaning professionally! 

Call us now on our 24 hour helpline 0845 117 4444 to 
discuss your domestic cleaning needs - we will be happy to 

make a home visit to provide a tailored quotation. 

 

 

0845 117 4444 Kettering 
Domestic 
Cleaning 

We were very pleased to have Chris Leeson from Taylor Wimpey and Phil 
Brown from JPP Consulting at the June Parish Council meeting. Taylor 
Wimpey have tasked Phil (coincidentally a Mawsley resident himself) with 
designing the road layouts for approval by the County Council Highways 
department. Both Taylor Wimpey and County Council have put local 
consultation high on their agenda to ensure an acceptable solution is reached 
for all parties, as much as is practical. This consultation demonstrates a new 
chapter of much better, more direct and more positive communication with 
us by Taylor Wimpey, building on the many years of effort made by the Parish 
Council on your behalf to foster such a working relationship. We’re not home 
and dry yet, but this new approach, as we get closer to completion of the 
adoption process, is a really positive development at this critical time. 

Phil and Chris were able to present a timetable for finishing off the roads, 
discuss the various phases of the adoption process and present some 
proposed changes to the layout of road junctions as shown on the plans you 
can see opposite. At this stage there are three main areas that are being 
considered and as part of the changes proposed we were given the 
opportunity to express our views before the works take place.  All the 
Councillors thought these changes made sense and if you want to see them, 
there are more detailed versions of the plans in a folder in the bar at The 
Centre. 

Other works may be planned around the village as part of the on-going 
adoption process, which will be presented to the village for views to be 
expressed, as necessary.  For now the sketches on the following page show 
the intended works. 

As you’ll see from this, there are a lot of things already happening and a lot 
that still need to. But the plan is to have all phases of the works completed 
this year to bring the roads, pavements etc. up to adoption standard. There 
may still be some delays with aspects of this, as outside agencies (such as 
Anglian Water) are also involved. But we can assure you the Parish Council 
will be in constant contact with Taylor Wimpey to ensure the momentum is 
maintained. They for their part are keen to complete things and move on, 
freeing themselves of the financial commitment to Mawsley, but aren’t able 
to until everything is right. So by working together, we hope we’ll be able to 
deliver a finished Mawsley sooner rather than later. 

The next meetings will be on: 
August 13th & September 3rd 

 at The Centre at 7.30pm. 
The Agenda for each meeting is posted 
on the village noticeboards and the 
website mawsleyvillage.co.uk  
at least three days before the meeting. 

We’re pleased to be back up to 
strength again, as we welcome 
Christine McIvor as the newest Parish 
Councillor. Welcome aboard Christine.  
 

Also, for those that wish to see them, 
the 2011/2012 Parish Council financial 
accounts are now audited and 
reconciled. You can request a copy 
from the Parish Clerk, Diana 
MacCarthy, email:  

mawsleyclerk@tiscali.co.uk 
Peter Thomas – Chair, Mawsley PC 

Mawsley Parish Council news 

mailto:mawsleyclerk@tiscali.co.uk
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Loddington Way/ School Road junction     

  
The removal of the triangular island to make this 
junction a conventional priority junction has been 
proposed. This would: 

 provide more space for vehicles, in particular buses, 
turning right out of School Road 

 improve visibility for road users turning on to 
Loddington Way 

 allow the cycle way crossing points to be moved 
away from the junction 

 allow a new footpath to be built for pedestrians to 
safely cross Loddington Way 

    Surgery junction 

 

There are plans to change the priority of the Mawsley 
Chase/Hawthorn Avenue junction to combat the 
problems of vegetation obscuring the view of road users. 

It’s also proposed to paint double yellow lines near to the 
steps leading to the surgery and pharmacy in School Road 
to prevent drivers from parking across the pedestrian 
crossing point. 

School safety      

 

Parking restrictions are planned for 
School Road and Scholars Row at the 
beginning and end of the school day.  

There are also proposals to make Scholars 
Row one-way to make the school run 
safer for pedestrians and motorists. 

School 

Playing Field 

Cowslip Hill 
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Sc
ho

ol
 R

oa
d 

Gate 

Gate 

Sch
o

lars R
o

w
 

Th
e 

G
re

en
 

Key:   

 double yellow lines 

  one way traffic 

School Road 

Lo
dd

in
gt

on
 W

ay
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Key: 

 new grass area 
   

 new cycle 

 track/footpath 

 cycle track 

existing 

Mawsley 

Medical 

Key: 

        double 

yellow lines 

Mawsley Chase 

Hawthorn Ave 

School Road 

There are more detailed plans of these 
proposed changes in a folder  in the bar at 
The Centre.  (They’re too large to go on the 
wall!) 

Residents can comment on all of these 
proposals by contacting JPP, Mr P Brown on 
01604 781811, before 27th July 2012.  

Proposed new road layouts and markings 
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The village’s Jubilee celebrations looked set to be ruined by the awful weather, but thanks to Herculean efforts it 
was moved into The Centre at the last minute; and then proved to be a fantastic success – probably better than if it 
had been on the soggy playing field. Serendipity indeed. 

The Centre was absolutely buzzing; children enjoyed a free bouncy castle, a treasure hunt and free crafts; parents 
relaxed whilst the children didn’t.  Cream teas, barbecue, Pimms; fantastic friendly atmosphere; people everywhere!  

Many, many thanks to Sarah and Jane and all The Centre’s staff, and Nicky, who put in those Herculean efforts to 
move it indoors, and to cope with so many people. 

It really did show the value of 
The Centre to the village. 

See you all again there soon ! 

Rain doesn’t stop play 

Jubilee in Mawsley. The sun 

shone for a short while - but it 

was good to be inside in the 

warm. 
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J Millington Home Improvements Ltd 
 

Kitchens, bathrooms, tiling, plastering, carpentry,  
worktop replacements (laminate, wood, solid surface)  

laminate & wood flooring 
 

Julian Millington 
37 Hillside Avenue, Kettering, NN15 6EF 

 

Tel: 01536 484708 
 

Mobile 07976 183 922 
Email: j.millington442@btinternet.com 

 

Call for free quotation - no job too small 

  

Local and reliable Gas Safe registered 

Heating Engineer 

  
 Boiler installations, servicing and breakdowns 

 Bathroom installations and general plumbing 

 Landlord certificates  

  No fees for estimates 

 See Mawsley Forum for customer references 

  

 
  

Call Paul at Mawsley Village on: 

07838 191617 or 01536 791597  
  

  

All work insured, guaranteed 
and delivered with care 

P. VINCENT 

Jubilee Open Gardens & Scarecrows 

As we watched the Jubilee River Pageant on TV the day 
before our event we Open Gardeners really thought we 
were in for a repeat of last year’s Open Gardens - i.e. a 
complete wash-out and we were just grateful that, like last 
year, we had enjoyed a dry evening the week before 
‘inspecting’ each others gardens. But we were lucky and 
enjoyed a dry and partly sunny afternoon with many garden 
visitors enjoying our gardens and the sunshine.  
 
Thank you to all our visitors. Your garden entry money is 
being put into village funds. 

William and Kate also put in an 
appearance at the school but they 

managed to avoid the cameras. 

Thank you to everyone who made a 
scarecrow for the event. 

Royal visitors in Mawsley for the Jubilee. 

Ann and John Slade would like to thank all the children 
who came to our garden and took part in our 
competition to find ‘half hidden’ things. All our small 
visitors joined in and received a prize. 
There was one extra ‘half-hidden’ thing, not on the 
list, and when all the sheets were handed in three 
children had correctly answered ‘Fairy Door’. We had 
a draw and the winner was Holly Harris-Cope. 
 
Also if any youngster has lost a pretty little bag with a 
pot in it - we still have it here. 

Taking tea in Hawthorn Avenue 

Guarding Main Street 

‘Walkies’ in Old Gorse Way  
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Contemporary Indian & Bangladeshi 
Takeaway 

  
OPEN 7 DAYS INCLUDING BANK HOLIDAYS  

5pm - 11pm 
  

Free delivery to Mawsley & surrounding villages 

10% DISCOUNT ON COLLECTIONS 

  

TEL: 01536 791108/791018 

  

www.india2mawsley.com 

  

2 BARNWELL COURT, MAWSLEY, 

NORTHANTS NN14 1GA 

 

 
 
 
 
 
We had an excellent day in Mawleys at 
"HAVE YOUR SAY" and spoke to about 
70 people in the 3 or 4 hours we were 
parked in the Main car park with 
our mobile police station. No real 
issues of note were pointed out to us 
other than parking and the graffiti that 
had appeared on the Welcome 
to Mawsley sign, which I believe has 
been dealt with now.  
 
We gave badges to children and safety 
advice. Plus we handed out several 
packs of anti theft number plate screws 
and crime prevention advice.  
 
So thank you for all your support.  
 
PC 1243 Martin Penhallow  
Telephone 03000 111 222,    
101 or 999 in an emergency  
Email:    
matin.penhallow@ 

northants.pnn.police.uk  

 

We are proud to be serving 

Add us on  

COFFEE AT NO.9   9 BARNWELL COURT   TEL. CHRIS 07704 376582 

OPEN: TUES 8.30AM- 4PM / WED TO FRI 8AM - 4PM / SAT 9AM -  3PM  

YEAR 4 ‘TERRIBLE TUDOR’ DAY 
Many of you will have seen both children and members of staff dressed as Tudors, 
as they recently prepared to go on their visit to The Curve Theatre in Leicester to 
see the Horrible Histories show of ‘The Terrible Tudors’. 

 The children thoroughly enjoyed learning about the rather grizzly aspects of Tudor 
history, the Kings and Queens and what life was like during the Tudor dynasty.  
Everyone enjoyed singing the song about the 6 wives of Henry VIII and how they all 
met their end and the children were very glad that they now have modern 
medicine to cure their illnesses!! 

 Here are Year 4 in all their finery.  But watch out for the Executioner ……… 
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Theatre and Entertainment 
   

Alterego Theatre Company—Cinderella 
Broughton Village Hall   Tuesday 24 July  10am 
The Centre at Mawsley   Friday 27 July  2pm 
 

Bangers and Mash Theatre Company 
—Pied Piper of Hamelin 

Broughton Village Hall   Tuesday 31 July  10am 
The Centre at Mawsley   Friday 3 August  2pm 

  

Banana Brain Fun and Magic Show 
Broughton Village Hall   Tuesday 7 August  10am 
The Centre at Mawsley   Friday 10 August  2pm 
  

Kevin Burke Bear Faced Cheek Magic and 
Laughter Show  
Broughton Village Hall   Tuesday 14 Aug10am 
The Centre at Mawsley   Friday 17August  2pm 

 
Duration: Approx 50 minutes 

Age: Aimed at children aged 8 years and under. Must be 
accompanied by an adult. 

Cost: £2 per person, per session 

How to book: No booking needed, just turn up on the day 

For further information please contact: Tourist 
Information Centre on 
01536 315115 

Also at other venues   

Summer schools this year are at:  

Kingswood School, Corby  July 23 to 27 

Catmose College, Oakham  August 6 to 10    

The Masque, Kettering August 20 to 24 

GENESIS THEATRE SCHOOLS AND AGENCY 
Once again for the 17th year we are running our 
popular SUMMER SCHOOLS. All children and 
teenagers aged from 5  to 18 years are 
welcome. No audition or experience is necessary 
and every ability is catered for. 

Genesis Theatre Schools have been running unique 
Summer schools for 17 years in Northamptonshire and 
Rutland. In just 5 days children and teenagers with little 
confidence are transformed as Genesis challenges the 
levels of every child and teenager physically, vocally and 
creatively through Acting, Singing and Dance in a fun 
filled environment.  
A completely original musical is created and written 
specifically for the cast, guaranteeing everyone a part 
with those who are more capable or experienced doing 
more solo work and the world premier is performed live 
on the final evening.  

We also run weekly Stage 
schools and are a 

professional Agency. 
 

You are welcome to a free 
trial session any week .  

For details email 
info@saracharles.com    

tel:  01536 460928  
www.genesis-theatre.com  

 

Pantomime 2013 
Auditions – Aladdin 

 

MADS’ pantomime for 2013 will 
be Aladdin –  oh yes it will! 
 
 
 
 
 
Are you interested in taking part?  If so, why not 
come along to our auditions which will be held on 
Sunday 2 September 2012 between 3 and 5pm in 
the main hall at The Centre?   
 
We will again split the time between those who 
want to audition for a full part, and those who 
would like to be involved in the chorus.  Please put 
the date in your diaries and then watch out for 

posters nearer the time.  Hope to see you 
there! 
 
If you want to find out more about us, why 
not come along and see us at this year’s 
Village Fête day on Saturday 14 July 

between 12 and 4pm when we will be holding our 
jousting event (complete with authentic costume!), 
or you can contact Gareth on 01536 790864 or by e-
mail at garethn@hotmail.fr  

mailto:info@saracharles.com
http://www.genesis-theatre.com/
mailto:garethn@hotmail.fr
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DO YOU WANT DRIVING 

LESSONS? 

Prices start from £10 

www.andybdriving.com 

K 799583   /    07738901858 

Following the article in the last News 
& Views and in response to enquiries 
from villagers asking where they can 
get the necessary equipment to pick 
up litter in their area, the Parish 
Council has purchased six sets which 
can be borrowed.  
 

To make life easier for everyone, we now have volunteers who 
will be looking after this equipment.  Please contact the volunteer 
nearest you and they will lend you the pickers but, needless to 
say, the loan of this equipment will have to be entirely at your 
own risk.   So, to comply with safety requirements - before you 
take the equipment - you will be asked to read a disclaimer 
confirming that you are using the equipment at your own risk.  If 
you are happy with this, you will be asked to sign a book to 
confirm you have borrowed the equipment and then when you 
have brought it back the volunteer will sign it back in.   It may 
seem a bit formal but this is the only way we can keep track of the 
sets which, believe it or not, have cost in excess of £150.     Each 
set comprises:  1 litter picker, 1 hoop and a couple of bags.    
 
When returning the equipment you will be informed where to put 
the bags for collection or whether to leave them with the 
volunteer – we are awaiting confirmation from Kettering BC as to 
any special collection requirements they may have. 
 

The Village Retreat Mawsley 
  

  
Our clients enjoy  very private , leisurely       

and   undisturbed beauty treatments.... 
  

  

  

  

  

   

   

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

Call Nettie on 07712 182231 

For a full list of treatments visit   
www.villageretreat.co.uk  

Waxing 
Eyebrow Shaping 
Eyelash & Brow Tinting 
Tantrick Spray Tanning 
Eve Taylor Aromatherapy Facials 
Collagen Facials by Marine Beauty 
Luxury Manicures & Pedicures by Creative 
Contour Body Wraps 

NEW                        Body Bronzing  

The equipment will be available from:- 
 
Vic Cope   –  799643  
    if you live in the Long Breech area. 
Tricia Taylor   –  799434  
    if you live in the Hawthorn Avenue area 
Alan Pritchard –  790820   
    if you live in the Cowslip Hill area 
Jean Wilson    –  799490   
    if you live in the Loddington Way area 
The Centre     -   799528  
    for other areas 
 
We would ask please that you ring the 
person concerned before turning up at 
their house so that you know whether 
the equipment is already out on loan or 
not. 
 
A big thank you to everyone who 
responded to the article and was willing 
to do their bit – now we will be able to 
keep Mawsley up to scratch (despite the 
Mawsley winds) and make it a village to 
be really proud of. 

Cllr Vic Cope  

LITTER PICKING  
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Thank you to Howard Smith Paper who have donated 
the paper for Mawsley News & Views. 

 

UPVC & TIMBER  

 WINDOWS 

 DOORS 

 CONSERVATORIES 

  FASCIAS 

 SOFFITS 

 GUTTERING 

 GLASS UNIT REPLACEMENT 

 DOUBLE GLAZING & PROPERTY REPAIRS 

  
NO JOB TOO SMALL 
FREE QUOTATION 

LES WILLS 
BURROWS VALE 
BRIXWORTH 
NORTHANTS 

  

01604 882256 (evening) 

07759096019 (day) 

  

  FENSA REGISTERED 

  GGF MEMBER 
  FULLY INSURED 

  30 YRS EXPERIENCE 

Letters to the Editor 
Dear Editor 

A salutary alert to Mawsley residents: 
On the night of the 25th June a large brown urn shaped 
plant pot was stolen from outside my house on Cowslip 
Hill. I have owned it for many years and it has great 
sentimental value. It was planted with a small shrub.  
 
Given the large number of gardens around the village 
that are enhanced by beautiful potted flowers and 
shrubs, my experience is perhaps a warning that plant 
pots left outside are vulnerable. It would have taken 
two people to move mine. No doubt it's a sign of the 
times. 
 
I informed the police and we had a visit from the 
community police officer the next day - which is 
reassuring. At least one other planter had been stolen 
that night and the soil and contents were discovered by 
the first entrance to the village. He suggested that the 
culprits, (there must have been at least two of them as 
the pot was so heavy), were not from the village, and 
may have emptied the pot to lighten their load on their 
way out. He also suggested 
staking down outdoor pots to 
deter further theft. 
 
A long shot I know, but if you see 
my metre high, brown, urn 
shaped pot anywhere, please let 
me know via the editor. 
Many thanks. 
Linda M Hallam 

Multi-Storey Car Park 
 
I am writing to ask when the Mawsley Multi-story car park will 
be built to cater for all of the 'inconsiderate' car parkers referred 
to in the last News & Views? 
 
It seems that villagers without adequate parking space on their 
property  can not win either way. When parking off the road 
(albeit up the kerb slightly or on grass verges), other villagers 
make snide comments, give evil looks and post abrupt notes 
through doors. Conversely, when parking on the road to avoid 
this response (where there are no double-yellow lines BTW) the 
pitch forks come out and, you've guessed it, snide comments 
are made, evil looks are given and horns are beeped!!! 
 Not all villagers are lucky enough to have a garage and driveway 
- or one big enough to accommodate the drivers in the family 
and guests - and I am guessing that the complainers are the 
ones lucky enough to have this luxury, so are unable to 
sympathise with others who simply can not please everyone. 
 
So I ask again: When will the local multi-story car park be built? 
This would solve all village parking problems - maybe the pub 
site could be a good place for it?  
 
S. I. C. Kofit  
In a follow up discussion this resident added ‘ I do feel strongly 
that the villagers should know both sides to this debate and the 
background as to why some of us are having to park on the road 
as well as what has happened when we have parked in other 
ways the past. I honestly do not know what these people think 
we should do with our/our guests' cars - make them vanish?!! I 
feel that if the community understand the FULL situation they 
would be more willing to help think of a solution rather than just 
complain. For example, another lay-by which would be useful 
for the school buses too.’ 
 
Editor: I would be interested to receive any responses or other 
constructive comments on this topic. 
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White Knight 
Decorating Ltd 

37 Crescent West, Kettering,  NN16 8AB 

Tel: 01536 312572  

Mob: 07967 235744 
Email: j.white137@btinternet.com 

Formerly J.White Decorating 
  

For all your decorating requirements 

From a quick freshen up to a 5 star 

finish 

Inclusive of Tiling. Coving, Hidden 

trunking for wall mounted TV cables 

And repair plastering. 

  

Friendly and trustworthy service and 

advice 

Free Quotation with no Obligation 

  

  

BBlluuee  WWaatteerr 
 

 

Plumbing & Heating 
 

 

Boiler… Repairs, Servicing, Installations 

Gas Safe registered 

Qualified Engineers 

Professional Service 
Fast Response 

Fully Insured 

Free Estimates  

24hr Emergency 

 

For all your Plumbing, Heating and Gas 

requirements 
 

 

Tel : 07813 702611 
       01536 790831 

Northampton Road, Broughton 
 

 

www.bluewaterplumbingservices.co.uk 

-Fireplaces 
-Bathrooms 
-Tiling 

-Decorating 

 

To advertise your business in  

Mawsley News & Views  
please contact Pat Rowley 

rowleypj@btinternet.com 

01536 791881 

The next issue is due out on 12th September 

Adverts to be received by 31st August 

Sponsored by India2Mawsley 

 
 

We have played 4 matches since the last newsletter of which we have won 3…….. yes you did 
read that right!  We all think it must be down to the new hoodies that India to Mawsley has 
kindly purchased for us.  Our thanks go to the chaps for providing us with warm clothing 
whilst we play out in the field during training and games! 
 
We played a home game against SWAGS (Stortford Wives and Girlfriends), which we won, 

and we would like to thank the one lady supporter who came up to the field for this match to cheer us on.  Despite 
the cold weather (who said rounder’s was a summer sport?) she remained to the end and witnessed a solid victory 
for the Mawsley Ladies. 
 
With some tough away games coming up, Fresher’s, Titchmarsh and Christies we won’t be home again until the 
19th July when we play Burton for a second time and here’s hoping we achieve another win against them.  Please 
come up and give us a cheer, here’s hoping it will actually be sunny! 

Kirstie   

 PROFESSIONAL 

OVEN VALETING 

Steve Buswell 

01933 680 929 / 07711 379177 

Email: steve@goldstarovenvaleting.co.uk 

 

31 Mulso Road, Finedon, Northants NN9 5DP 

www.goldstarovenvaleting.co.uk 

Ovens  Hobs MicrowavesExtractors 
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  Petrol and Diesel MOTs 

 Servicing and Repairs to any make, old and new 

 Full diagnostic service 

 Air conditioning service and refresh 

 Clutches, brakes, welding, exhausts, shocks 

 Free local collection and delivery or run-back service available 

 For friendly and efficient service or advice please call 

01536 790901 

To advertise in Mawsley News & Views please contact Pat Rowley on 

 791881 or  email rowleypj@btinternet.com 

Mawsley FC U8s are looking to recruit additional new players 
for the new 2012/13 Kettering Weetabix League season. 
 
Requirements for joining the team 
1. The player must:  

 Have their 7th birthday between 1st September 2011 
and 31st August 2012; 

 Enjoy football! 
2. Attend our weekly Friday night training sessions at The Centre 

playing fields, Mawsley from 6.30pm - 7.30pm. 
3. Be available to play in matches at a central venue in Kettering 

most Sunday mornings from September 2012 - March 2013. 
4. Contact Dominic by email at dom@dominiclehane.co.uk to 

register and obtain further details on your child attending our 
training sessions. 

 
What we can offer your child! 

   A fun, friendly and progressive football environment; 

   Regular league football at a central venue in Kettering; 

   We have FA qualified coaches with strong networks into 
development centre's (e.g. current players are at West Brom, 
Leicester, Northampton Town, Cambridge United to name a 
few). 

Mawsley Football Club  U8s Are NOW Recruiting New Players 

What do I need to do next if I am interested? 
If you are interested in your child joining the team please 
contact Dominic no later than Weds 22nd August 2012. 
 
Email: dom@dominiclehane.co.uk Mobile: 07828 469170  
Coaches: Gary Mileham & Dominic Lehane. 
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WOLD FARM 

  
  
  
  

Superior 
Bed & Breakfast 

In large period farmhouse in  
Old village 

En suite rooms & family suite 
Tel: 01604 781258 

  Silver Award 

FREE CALL OUT 
  

NORTHAMPTONSHIRE DOMESTIC 
APPLIANCE SERVICES  

  

REPAIRS, SUPPLY, SERVICE & 

INSTALLATION OF 

  

  

  

  

  
  

SPECIALISTS IN: 

AEG, ZANUSSI, ELECTROLUX, 

BOSCH, NEFF, CANNON, 

HOTPOINT, AND ALL LEADING BRANDS 
  

FRIENDLY, HONEST SERVICE 
  

PHONE 01536 359596 or  

07963 331302 

210072 

 GAS & ELECTRIC COOKERS 

 WASHING MACHINES 

 TUMBLE DRYERS 

 DISHWASHERS 

 FRIDGES 

 

 

Professional dog grooming 
  

Bath and dry Health checks 
Nails clipped    Clipping   Scissoring 
Home dog boarding    Home visits 

for dog feeding & walking 
  

Call: 01536 521933 
Mob: 07906 163713 

doggiesdelight.vpweb.co.uk 

KETTERING 

DOGGIES DELIGHT 

June has been a bit wetter than we 

would have liked, but with some 

careful planning (including 

gathering twigs on a fine evening rather than leaving it for the 

Thursday) we managed to have an outdoor meeting this month and 

introduce the Beavers to campfire toasted marshmallows (the Dads 

that helped seemed to enjoy it as much as the children – thanks 

Dads). Unfortunately we had to have our Jubilee party indoors, but 

we we’re very impressed that the red white and blue paper chain the 

children made went round almost half of the hall. 

We also had a visit from Police Constable Special Officer Gell and 

her colleague who ran through safety issues for our Beavers and 

answered their questions. 

We are hoping to see lots of you at the Fete, and hope 

everyone has a great summer holiday, hopefully 

without too much more rain or foot rot! 

Hawk, Kingfisher, Kestrel and Woodpecker 

 
 
Mawsley 1st Rainbows 

“Good News!” 
A new leader has come forward and will 
take over the group in September. 
Teresa Gable has been attending 
meetings over the last few weeks and is 
keen to recruit any new girls that wish to 
join the group. 
 

Meetings will be on Tuesdays,   
5pm-6pm at The Centre. 
The starting date will be  

Tuesday 11th September 2012. 
 

You can contact Teresa on 
mawsleyrainbows@hotmail.co.uk 

WISHING YOU  

A VERY HAPPY 8TH BIRTHDAY  

INDIA  
on 2nd July 

 

WE ARE BOTH VERY PROUD 

OF YOU  
 

LOVE MUM & DAD XXXX 

Happy 9th Birthday 

To Victoria Baker   

16th August 

Have a great day 

Loads of love from Mum, 

Shannon, Shauna and Charlie   

S 

 

mailto:mawsleyrainbows@hotmail.co.uk
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Food & Drink 

Cream Teas 

BBQ* 

Ice Cream Van 

Pimms tent 

Cider Festival 

Main Bar Open 

Saturday 14th July 

12 noon till 4pm 

In Main Arena,  

compered by  

Big Bopper Entertainments: 

12.15 Overload Street Dance 

1.30   Action Kids 

  Mawsley Day Nursery 

2.00   The Dance Factory  

  Miss Katy 

2.30   Zumba with Brenda 

3.00   Line dancing 

  3.30   Tug of War ** 

     4.00   Raffle Draw  

Stalls indoors and outside 

Candy Carriage  GreenFeat Garden Design & Construction   Aardvark Soft Play 

D Webster –  solid wood flooring  The Andy B Driving School   Riverford Home delivery 

Forever Wellbeing  Mawsley Day Nursery – crafts, ball pond, big play blocks   Chicme 

Jigsaw Wooden Products  Healing Circles – holistic therapies and Neal’s yard products 

Phoenix Cards  Colour White photography  Haken Jewellery  Jewellery & Accessories 

 Modern Furniture Corby & District Cats Protection  Institute of Advanced Motorists 

Side shows  

by village groups 

         Jousting by MADs   

     Lucky dip by Short Mat bowls  

Games & pancakes by Beavers/ 

   Cubs/Scouts  

Games and a prayer lake by th
e  

   Church  

Bottle Tombola by Baby &Toddler  

     Cake & Biscuit decorating  

 Children’s Lucky Dip           

  Tattoos 

Free Entry for All 

17 

3 Bouncy castles 

Rodeo Bull Competition 

Fire Engine & Crew ( 2.30-4) 

Agricultural Machinery 

Punch and Judy shows 

throughout the afternoon by 

Professor Parsnip. 

All events, timings and locations subject to the weather. 

Free  

treasure hunt  

to win 1 giant sub to 

feed 4-8 people,  

4 bottles o
f water and 

12 cookies 
donated by 

Subway in Kettering. 

Winners notified at 

4pm.  

*Sausages & burgers from Franks of Rothwell 

**Teams will be made up on the day 

More info, offers of help to set up on Friday 

evening or Saturday morning or help for an hour 

at the fete - contact Sarah on 790517 



18 

 

Hair by Chris 
         At Strands  

  78 High Street, Broughton  

 Friendly professional service for all the 

family        Easy parking 

 Evening appointments available 

Call Chris on 01536 791065 

at Mawsley Medical  
Free consultation 

Maggie Meigh is a qualified and experienced 
hypnotherapist, counsellor and NLP Master Practitioner and 
a qualified trainer.  She has a sensitive and down to earth 
approach, instantly putting you at ease. The sessions are 
educational and enjoyable and will make a real difference to 

you.  Stop existing and start living.  
Call Maggie now on 01604 869783 or  

07900 400094  
and book a free initial 20 minute chat. Bring this 
advertisement to get 10% discount on you first session. 

Hypnotherapy 

Spray Tanning by Helen Cronin  

 Feel Great, Look Great, have a natural looking tan 

in the comfort of your own home 
 

Your sun kissed glow is achieved using a product made 

from high quality moisturising ingredients which are 
paraben, alcohol and cruelty free.  

 
  

Sienna X is the Official product of the 2012 Brits Awards and 

Strictly Come Dancing and has won countless awards including 

recently the best Chemical Free Spray Tan. It is also the 

product used by London's Urban Retreat Salon in Harrods.  

Fully insured by the Guild of Beauty Therapists. 

Full Body - £15 for all Mawsley Residents  

 

Mobile - 07776 286481     

 e-mail – hkcronin@gmail.com  

nicki.cambridge@btinternet.com 

“Try Something New”  
 Mawsley School’s Olympic Project 

 
Our Olympic project is now in full swing and all events have so far 
been a terrific success. It has been difficult to tell who is enjoying 
themselves more, the children, staff or our community volunteers - 
particularly during the sledging!! The children have really enjoyed 
themselves and have been trying hard to display all the Olympic and 
Paralympics values. I wonder how many of you readers could list the 
values?   

The children have enjoyed taking part in a variety of 
activities, with some children trying something for the 
first time.  
Our youngest children in Reception and Key Stage 1 have 
taken part in: squash, golf, cricket, bowls (at The Centre 
with the Mawsley Indoor Bowls Club), archery and 
swimming.  
Our older children in Key Stage 2 have travelled further 
afield to take part in: Sledging at the Snowdome, Milton 
Keynes, BMX biking and scootering at Adrenaline Alley, 
Corby, Athletics, Judo  and Volleyball at KLV, Streetdance 
at the Corn Market   and hiking and a treetop walk at 
Salcey Forest. 

 
The children have been able to take part in all of these fantastic 
opportunities due to the financial support of the Mawsley Community 
(Mawsley Parish Council, Mawsley Villagers Association and The 
Friends of Mawsley School). Thank you so much to everyone for 
making this such an exciting opportunity for our children. 

 

Planters at The Centre 
 

Villagers may have noticed colourful 
plantings in the pots outside the bar 
at The Centre. Money for the plants 
was provided by Taylor Wimpey and 
the planting was actually done by the 
Cubs. 
 
At the front entrance to The Centre 
we also have three sets of three 
planters, all planted up with red, 
white and blue flowering plants 
(except one of the white ones turned 
out to be pink!).  The finance for this 
project was provided by the MVA. 
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Nail  EnvyNail  Envy   

Mobile Nail Technician 
Wide range of nail treatments 

carried out in my home salon in 

Loddington or in the comfort of 

your own home. 
 

 

Including 

Manicures  Pedicures 

Minx Foil Wraps    Twinkle Toes 

CND Shellac Mani Q gels 

Fully qualified & insured 

Call Stacey on 07581 215772 

Email: info@nailenvy.net 

www.nailenvy.net 

Bridging the generation divide with Short Mat Bowls  
 

Children from Mawsley Village School Key stage 1 and Foundation level  
have been joining  us since  June 11th for six weeks,  to try out  Short Mat 
Bowling, as part of the Schools  Olympic Celebrations. About 180 children 
will have ‘had a go’ by the end of this programme. Their enthusiasm to try 
something new has been lovely to see, and there are definitely some born 
bowlers for the future amongst them. 
   

We were joined on the first day by the Chairman of  the English Short Mat 
Bowling Association,  Mr Chris Hopkins, who not only very kindly took time 
out to help coach the children,  but also lent the club sets of children’s  
bowls for them to use.  My thanks also to the many club members who are 
helping out, particularly Vic Cope and Reg and Judy Baker. 
 

Short Mat Bowls is suitable for anyone at any age, so if there are any mums 
and dads or grandparents who would like to see if they can do 
as well as the children, please give me a call! We play on 
Mondays from 1.30pm.  

Denise Mugglestone 
Secretary, Mawsley Short Mat Bowls Club,  01536 791186 One of the ‘Thank you’ notes received by 

the bowls club. 

Chiropody / Podiatry Appointments 

Home visits available 
  

All treatments for your foot problems, 
including: Corns, Verrucae, Calluses, Ingrown 

nails, Nail problems, Infections, Flat feet, Fallen 
arches, Aches & pains etc. 

  

Also biomechanical examinations and  
orthotics to achieve correct foot 
alignment and relieve pain in the feet 
and legs. 

For an appointment please contact  

Richard Pullar, (Registered Podiatrist),  
MSSCh. DipPodMed. MBChA 

  

on 01604 880719 or 07734 348178 
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£240.00 

£195.00 

 

and ‘ENLIGHTEN WHITEN’ £495 

 

 

Mawsley Gardening  

& Wildlife Club 
 

Tip of the month  

Disease on Roses 

Because of the unusual 
weather in the winter and 
spring, it seems to be that the 
usual fungal diseases affecting 
roses, like blackspot and 
mildew, have become a 
problem earlier than usual this 
year.  It is common around the 
village to see rose bushes that 
have lost a lot of their leaves 
far earlier than they should 
have done because of these 
diseases. 
 
What can be done about it in 
future?  If you are a gardener 
who is not averse to using 
sprays then these days the 
recommendation seems to be 
to apply a fungicide as early as 
February; this is often 
successful in preventing a 
major problem.  Otherwise let 
nature take its course. 

Mawsley Community Primary School  
Outdoor Learning: 
 
It’s that time of year when our classes are going out of school for some 
 alternative learning experiences. This is what they have been up to! 

Reception: Sacrewell Farm - July.  
Our Reception class go on their first school trip to Sacrewell Farm to take part in lots of 
fun activities including a tractor ride, a picnic and of course to meet all the animals.  

Year 1: Warwick Castle – June.  
As part of their castles topic the children visited Warwick Castle where they found the 
Tour of the King Maker “dark and smelly” and came face to face with “fire-breathing 
dragon”! 

Year 2: Hunstanton Trip  
Year 2 are off to the seaside to get wet, eat ice-cream and meet the seagulls as part of 
their Seaside topic. For some of the children it may be their first ever trip to the sea 
which will provide them with a wonderful memory. 

Year 5: Faxton walk 
Recently our Year 5 walked all the way to Faxton as part of their Local study topic. After 
the longer than expected hike they devoured their picnic before investigating the old 
bake house and church remains. The children thoroughly enjoyed their trip ‘back in 
time’ and the staff were very happy with their determination and resilience shown on 
the walk. 

Year 6 – SATs and Drayton Manor 
Our oldest children have been working incredibly hard preparing for their SATs and so 
were rewarded with a trip to Drayton Manor theme park. We managed to avoid rain 
most of the day and the children were exceptionally behaved as always (even when 
resembling a drowned rodent after their log flume adventures). 
 
So our school year for 2011-12 is nearly complete, where do those months go? Thank 
you so much to anyone and everyone who has helped with the many activities that 
have taken place at our school this year. Whether you were a parent helper or simply 
made a suggestion, we really appreciate all of the input our community provides in 
trying to make our school a great place to learn. Enjoy the summer, if we get one! 

Mawsley School 
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To follow up the superb success of winning the Broughton Primary School Tournament, our school 
team has eclipsed all previous achievements by winning the Kettering Primary Schools League. This is 
a wonderful achievement for all the children involved and it reflects brilliantly on all their hard work 
over the last year.  
 
The children have been playing against 
15 other teams from the Kettering 
District Area since September – playing 2 
or 3 games every Tuesday evening. There 
are some very strong teams in the 
district, and the championship went 
down to the final day. Mawsley were 3 
points behind the leaders, with 3 games 
to play. However, the leaders only had 2 
games left.  So we had a fight on! 
 
After checking the results and confirming, 
we were announced as the League 
Champions for 2011-12. The district 
organisers made a big point of 
highlighting the quality of the football we 
had played and that ours should be the 
standard that others schools should look 
to.  
 
Myself, Mr. Walton and Miss Cox are 
incredibly proud of the children for their 
achievements this year. These are the 
first trophies won for our school at 
football and to win them in the manner 
we did is very pleasing. We would like to 
thank all the parents for their support 
and transport over the year; it is very 
much appreciated. Thank you also to 
everyone else who supported or helped 
at any stage this year. 
       Gareth Weston  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

If you find regularly mowing 

your lawn a bit of a chore and 
would much rather spend that 

time doing something else why 

not use… 

Mawsley Grass Cutting 
Services 

Competitive, conscientious & 

reliable  

 

For a free quotation 
Call Bob on Mawsley 791266 

Or mobile 07837 520535 

Team:  
Noah King GK 
George Farr GK 
Jake Perry 
George Haines 
Sam Sherwood 
Callum Shaw 
Ben Slater  
Ryan Hughes  
Jamie Smith  
Lewis Ellingham 
Libby Slater 
Harvey Radcliffe 
 

Players Player of 
the year: 

Jamie Smith 
 
Coaches Player of 

the year: 
Callum Shaw 

Mawsley CP School Football Team - The Double! 
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Mawsley Village WI 
Summer holidays are looming and a long break 
for the WI as we don’t have a meeting in August.  

We will of course be at the Summer Fete so do hope 
you will come along and support us. One of our tables 
will be for the children; our ‘Pick a Jar’ was so popular 
at Christmas we thought that the children would like to 
have another go. Also our cake stall will be selling 
either full cakes to take home for tea or you can buy a 
slice to eat with a cuppa. Please come along and see us 
and if you are at all interested in the WI one of our 
ladies will be able to answer any questions. 

Our June meeting was excellent. Sally is an expert in 
floristry and made some wonderful designs which she 
donated to be raffled. Everyone felt really enthused 
and I would think went home to have a go! It was our 
7th Birthday and we had invited a few 
friends from other WIs and from the 
village which made the occasion extra 
special although I might add we did 
have a few ‘gremlins’ on the day so do 
hope nobody minded to much!! 

At our July meeting we have a very 
interesting lady who will guide us 
through painting as she says with a 
few brush strokes anyone can do it. 
We shall see! 

We at the WI wish you a Happy 
Summer [if it ever stops raining!] enjoy 
your garden and perhaps a nice glass 
of wine on a warm evening.  

Please call  on 01536 791186 if you 
would like any information.     

what do 
you 

have to  
lose? 

Are you serious about 

losing weight? 

Join the 12 week  

 challenge today 
 

Pre-register NOW at www. 

myweightlosschallenge.com 
 
Call Tricia:  07971 598911  

Text: 'lose4ever' 
 

At The Centre@Mawsley  

Tuesdays 8.30pm 

Kathleen Ley doing the honours to 

the 7th birthday cake. 
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Ian Ramsay 
Quality Decorator 

For all your interior & exterior  
decorating  

  Friendly, professional & reliable service 
  

  

Interior & Exterior House Painting 
 Skirting and Dado  

 Wallpaper Hanging   
Floor & Wall Tiling  Coving       

Flat Pack Assembly 
Please ask for any other requirements not listed 

  

Very Competitive Rates Satisfaction 
Guaranteed 

 For  free, no obligation, estimate please call  

07899 814014 Or call at: 9 Padman’s 

Close, Mawsley 

References provided. Fully insured. 

  

  

  

  

Semi-retired Landscaper now available for annual garden 

maintenance contracts   

Garden Maintenance; However large or small your garden 

is I provide the service to realise your gardens potential so 

let me look after your garden for a set service fee of £50 

per month with scheduled visits for grass cutting and 

ground maintenance   

Only a few places left 

FREE YOUR TIME FOR JUST £50 per month  
THAT’S EQUIVALENT TO ONLY £11.54 per week 

 
Also if desired I can do quarterly maintenance & 

individual bespoke work   
 

Call Simon on 07976 965425 
 10 Main Street, Mawsley 

  

  

MAWSLEY GARDEN 

MAINTENANCE 

Mawsley Coffee Club celebrates with cakes and coronets 

This summer is all about celebrations; especially the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee and the Olympics.  At the 
end of June, a sprinkling of Mawsley Coffee Club members enjoyed a joint celebration of Molly Shortt’s 
special birthday and the Jubilee; with coffee and more home-made cakes than were probably good for 
us!  (However did we manage before elasticated waistbands?)  Pat Ellis kindly hosted this event at Cransley Village hall and we 
were delighted to welcome new members, as well as an opportunity to catch up with Pat Ellis and Joan and Janet Redman, 
who have left the village during the past year to move closer to their families. 

Patriotic red, white and blue outfits were worn by many, and a challenging jubilee quiz encouraged us to exercise our ‘little 
grey cells’, although the answer to most of the questions appeared to be 1953!  Angela James, our friend from Cransley, 
accepted our invitation to be an impartial judge of the remarkable creativity of our members in our jubilee hat competition.   

Those of our members who could recall the 1950s were able to share some of their memories of the Queen’s Coronation, and 
brought an amazing variety of memorabilia from that time, including an adorable favourite teddy bear, who over the years had 
literally been loved to bits!  

Future outings include a visit to Burghley House in July, and a coffee morning in the village and our annual bring and buy event, 
with a cream tea in August, plus a coach trip to Buckingham Palace to see the Queen’s collection of jewellery. 

For more details of our planned outings and gatherings (we always try to include some food and fun), please phone Molly 
Shortt on 790 781 or Jean Wilson on 799 490 

Our Jubilee hats - with and without the models 
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Mawsley Villagers Association (MVA) 

mva@mawsleyvillage.co.uk 
Chair: Bob Littler 791447 
Other positions vacant 
   
Mawsley Parish Council 
pc@mawsleyvillage.co.uk 
Chair: Cllr. Peter Thomas 07809 074469  
Deputy Chair: Cllr. Clare Farthing 799041 
Clerk: Diana MacCarthy 
mawsleyclerk@tiscali.co.uk 
  
The Centre @ Mawsley  

Manager, Jane Twisleton 799528 
www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 

jane@thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 
  
Mawsley CP School  799182 
Headteacher: Mrs Elaine Wright 
  
Mawsley Medical   791300 

 
Mawsley Church 

Rev'd Richard Priestley & 
Rev'd Mandy Priestley 
rpriestley@mac.com   790140 
 
 

Next issue out on 
12th September 

  

Copy date is  

Friday 31st August 

Adverts and 
newsletter items to 

Pat Rowley  

Tel: 791881    

rowleypj@btinternet.com 

MAWSLEY NEWS & VIEWS 

is produced, on a 
voluntary basis, for 

Mawsley Villagers Assoc 
Ltd. It is distributed to 
almost 900 homes in 

Mawsley.  All profit  goes 
into village funds. You 
can also read it on the 

village website: 

mawsleyvillage.co.uk  

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 
Dave Cross david.a.cross@gmail.com 
  
Kettering Borough Council 

Cllr. Jim Hakewill 01858 467686 
jimhakewill@kettering.gov.uk 
  

Cllr. Cliff Morton 
cliffmoreton@kettering.gov.uk 
  

Community Development Officer  
Tim Bellamy  534355 
timbellamy@kettering.gov.uk 

  
Northamptonshire County Council 
Cllr. Jim Harker 01604 236982 
jharker@northamptonshire.gov.uk 
  
MP Philip Hollobone 
0207 2198373 or 07979 850126 
hollobonep@parliament.uk  
 
Taylor Wimpey 
Chris Leeson 0116 281 6400 
 
Mawsley News & Views Editor 

Pat Rowley 791881 

rowleypj@btinternet.com 

Mawsley Contact Details  

MAWSLEY VILLAGE POST BOX (NEW PROPOSALS) 

Thank you to those who responded to my letter in the last News & Views about re-siting the post box. There is obviously 

support for putting it in Barnwell Court. Since I wrote that letter plans for altering the road layout by the existing post box have 

been published (see page ?) and these show that there will be even less room than there is now for parking by the existing 

box. 

To have a chance of success with the Post Office people we need to show that a large majority of the people who live in the 

village are in favour of what we plan to do. So, with the help of the staff at the One Stop shop we are putting a box on the 

counter, for one week only, so that you can put your completed form in - (if you wish to, of course!). 

Once we have got agreement to move the Post Box we will start the work to get a second box. 

Richard Hoy 

Name:         Address: 

If you think we need to move our Post Box put an X in this box   

If you think the Post Box should be moved to Barnwell Court  

(next to the shop) put an X in this box  

 

If you think the Post Box should stay where it is put an X in this box   

Please put this form into the box in One Stop as soon as possible.  

STOP PRESS: Mawsley Fete & Cider Festival. It’s not too late to have a stall at the Fete. There is no charge for 

Village Groups and they get to keep all the money they raise. Space is also still available for commercial stalls in the 

Main Hall or outside. Help is needed setting up and on the day. Contact Sarah on 790517 

mailto:rpriestley@mac.com

